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But when the two collide. However, a huge force came from
Qingzhu, which directly flew the tiger's sword in Lu Lei's hand,
whirled through the air for tens of meters, and finally fell outside
qingzhuju.

While Lu Lei was knocked out of balance by the huge force and fell
down from the air, slamming on the ground, smoke everywhere.

This result is totally unexpected. Especially Bai Chuan and Shao
Yun, they didn't expect Chen Fei to block Lu Lei's move and defeat
him.

Suddenly, Lu Lei screams out and desperately wants to struggle, but
Chen Fei tramples on his feet and can't get rid of him.

As he spoke, the air blade of Chen Fei's right hand suddenly stabbed
down.

Chen Fei sneered: "I think very clearly, as for the consequences,
whatever it is, I can afford it."

"Chen Fei, you are killing each other when you fight Lu Lei. If you
do, what will the top management think of you? Have you
considered it clearly? "

Shao Yun said in a deep voice: "Chen Fei, it's meaningless for you
to say these assumptions now. That's what you said for us. You think
it over. "

"I think if it's me who's falling on the ground and it's Lu Lei who's
going to do it. Would you say that to him? "
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"Just now, when Lu Lei attacked me, why did you all become dumb
and didn't speak?"

Smell speech, Chen Fei can't help but sneer, "harm others for no
reason? consequence? Now, all of you have become eloquent. "

Shao Yun also said in a cold voice: "Chen Fei, you can think about it
clearly. Now it's near the trials, and there are many masters in the
capital. Do you really want to harm others at this time for no reason?
Have you considered the serious consequences of doing so? "

Seeing this, Baichuan yelled: "Chen Fei, stop it. Lu Lei is the son of
the Lu family and the disciple of Master Lu Xuanling. Do you really
want to move Lu Lei? "

Chen Fei doesn't pay attention to it. He probes down the air blade in
his hand and approaches Lu Lei a little bit.

Lu Lei's expression also flustered.

Suddenly, the expressions of Baichuan and Shaoyun sank.

"Just now, whether Lu Lei attacked me or not is clear in everyone's
mind. Don't buckle words here and talk about rules." Chen Fei gave
a sharp drink.

Chen Fei sneered, shook his head and looked at several people: "you
are all heaven level masters, master of martial arts. Do you think this
kind of words can really work

Lu Lei said at the moment: "yes, that's what I think. I think the
competition is going on, that's why the attack is going on. Now, I
lose. I give up. Let me go. "

Liang Yu's mouth moved, but at last she didn't open her mouth.

Thinking of this, Liang Yu could not help but look white and wanted



to say something. But next to him, Shao Yun's eyes swept over, with
a strange look in his eyes.

But if it's true that Lu Lei doesn't admit defeat by himself.

After all, just now everyone could see that Lu Lei was defeated.

She didn't want to make a fuss just now. So after Chen Fei cracked
Lu Lei's hard work, he ended the competition and let them come
down to enjoy tea. In fact, it is equivalent to announcing the end of
the competition.

One side, Liang Yu smell speech, complexion suddenly gloomy
come down.

Hearing the speech, Shao Yun immediately realized what Baichuan
wanted to say and quickly added: "yes, that's the situation. In the
contest between Chen Fei and Lu Lei just now, no one said that they
would admit defeat directly, which means that the contest is not over.
Lu Lei can continue to attack naturally. "

"Just now, it was still in the contest. Lu Lei thought that the contest
was not over, and naturally he was still attacking."

A few people were stunned for a moment. Baichuan turned his eyes
and thought of something. He immediately said, "Chen Fei, Lu Lei
didn't want to attack you secretly. You made a mistake."

But Chen Fei didn't mean to stop. He turned to look at several people
and said in a cold voice, "let him go? He sneaked on me to kill me,
but you told me to let him go? "

A few people gathered around and yelled at Chen Fei.

"Let go of Lu Lei!"

"Chen Fei, what are you doing?"

On the audience's side, Bai Chuan and Shao Yun were stunned for a
moment, then came back to their senses and rushed over with a drink.



Lu Lei, who felt Chen Fei's intention to kill him, changed his face
and cried out, "don't kill me, don't kill me."

The result was unexpected.

At the moment, Chen Fei turns to Lu Lei, steps on Lu Lei's chest,
points to the sword with his right hand, has a sharp air blade, his
eyes are cold, and says in a deep voice, "come on, what are your last
words?"

The huge strength sweeps Lu Lei out directly, slaps him heavily on
the ground, and spurts out a mouthful of blood. His face turns white
instantly.

But at such a critical moment, Chen Fei suddenly shook his
shoulders. A huge breath of Zhenyuan came from his back, like a
hurricane blowing out of thin air, hitting Lu Lei hard.

Seeing that Qi blade is about to penetrate into Chen Fei's body, there
is no way to avoid it.

At the moment, Lu Lei, with a ferocious smile, yells: "Chen, I want
you to die."Seeing this, Liang Yu exclaimed, "master Chen, be
careful!"

Scarlet eyes, full of murderous gas blade, is about to pierce into
Chen Fei's heart.

But Liang Yu because greets Chen Fei, at the beginning actually did
not notice behind the condition. When she looks up and notices, Lu
Lei has already hit less than one meter behind Chen Fei.

Shao Yun and Baichuan see this, complexion a surprised, but then
the corners of the mouth smile, did not make a sound.

At the moment, he looks at Chen Fei's back, full of resentment and
anger in his eyes. His right hand gathers Zhenyuan to form a sharp
air blade, and then his legs launch force, which is like a catapult
catapult stone. He pounces on Chen Fei's back.



It seemed that he fell heavily just now, but Lu Lei was a top-notch
player after all. This injury is nothing to him.

At this time, behind him, Lu Lei stood up from the ground with
gloomy eyes.

Chen Fei nodded and walked towards Liang Yu.

Liang Yu, with a slightly nervous look in her eyes, relaxed at the
moment, walked towards the martial arts training ground and said in
a voice, "the result of the competition has come out. I've prepared
some tea. Let's have a rest and have a taste."

On the other hand, Shao Yun and Baichuan's face changed greatly.
They wanted to stop them, but it was too late.

The air blade in Chen Fei's hand penetrates Lu Lei's abdomen
Dantian accurately. Then, with a slight stir and a crisp click, Lu Lei's
elixir field was directly broken, and his years of cultivation was
burned.

A miserable roar came from Lu Lei's mouth. He turned pale and
spewed blood. After the scream, he soon passed out.

Chapter 1952

On the other side, Shao Yun and Baichuan see this. Their faces are
gloomy and terrible. They stare at Chen Fei.

"You abandoned Lu Lei's elixir field!"

"Lu Lei is the hope of the younger generation of the Lu family. If
you abolish him, you will abolish the hope of the Lu family."

The whole capital, and even the whole Chinese martial arts circle,
are increasingly looking forward to the upcoming trials.

In a word, all kinds of news together, let Chen Fei's heat boiling up,



much hotter than before.

Some people say that this is a smoke bomb deliberately released by
the dealer organization, in order to cheat everyone to bet and win
money.

Some people say that the odds have become too high. Although
Chen Fei defeated Lu Lei, Lu Lei only ranked seventh after all. Even
if Chen Fei can make progress, he should not jump into the top three.

The great change of Chen Fei's odds ratio has caused a heated
discussion.

A few days ago, after defeating Gao Han, Chen Fei's odds dropped a
lot. Now, after abandoning Lu Lei, Chen Fei's odds are reduced
again, and even jump to the third place. Second only to Shao Yun
and Lin Hu.

Their real-time odds immediately began to change. At the beginning,
Chen Fei's odds and ranking were the same, ranking seventh.

In addition to the ranking agencies, the most responsive ones are all
kinds of gambling websites.

And the original eighth place Lu Lei, because Dantian was
abandoned, is certainly unable to continue to participate in the trials,
he is doomed to withdraw. So, behind the players, ranking collective
forward a step.

However, the top ranking quickly got a response, which promoted
Chen Fei, who originally ranked seventh, to sixth.

Chen Fei completely ignored this.

However, the influence of the Liang family is no less than that of the
Lu family. Naturally, the Lu family can't do anything to Liang Yu.
As a result, we can only ignore the course of the matter, only
emphasize the result of Lu Lei's abolition, and ask Chen Fei to



explain it, otherwise the Lu family will never give up.

After seeing the video, Lu was very angry.

Liang Yu is the focus of netizens' hot discussion and the goddess in
many people's hearts. Her explanation made many netizens trust
Chen Fei a little more. She said that Lu Lei deliberately challenged
him and sneaked attack behind him. He deserved the result.

Although Liang Yu didn't tell Chen Fei and Lu Lei who was right or
wrong. But from the content of her narration, people can still judge
that the cause of this incident is only a contest. In the end, it was
because of Lu Lei's sneak attack.

But Liang Yu sent out an explanation video through Liang's channel.
I told you the cause and effect of this incident.

In this regard, Chen Fei is still ignored.

After the hot spot, not long after, Lu's voice was heard. Lu Xuanling
and Lu Yang, the two great masters, directly came forward to record
the video, and seriously asked Chen Fei to be responsible for it and
give an account to the Lu family.

Not to say that Chen Fei and Lu Lei are rivals, it is impossible to
cooperate in the speculation. Let's just say that abandoning Lu Lei
will not be hype. After all, Lu Lei is the eighth contestant in the
selection list, and also a hot contestant for the quota. He is the genius
of the younger generation of the Lu family. It is impossible for the
Lu family to abandon Lu Lei to cooperate with Chen Fei's
speculation.

This hot topic is the battle between Chen Fei and Lu Lei, and it turns
out that Chen Fei abandoned Lu Lei.

After the hype, they may not understand the details.

Some people even began to doubt whether Chen Fei really invited
the marketing team and continued to hype.



You know, the battle between Chen Fei and Gao Han just subsided
on the Internet a few days ago. As a result, a new upsurge has been
set off.

I don't know who leaked the news. Before long, what happened in
qingzhuju spread to the martial arts circle in Beijing, and then spread
to the Internet, which immediately caused a heated discussion.

After leaving qingzhuju, Chen Fei returned to the villa.

On the other hand, Liang Yu sent Chen Fei away and walked with
him. He said sorry several times and sent Chen Fei out of qingzhuju.

………

With that, they relaxed their mind and let their subordinates contact
the Lu family to explain the situation here.

Smell speech, white Chuan a Leng, immediately also put down the
heart, smile a way: "this is also, I thousand Star Academy, also is not
let people knead existence."

Shao Yun smell speech, curl a sneer, light way: "Lu family, still dare
not blame to me Shao family head up."

"But Lu Lei came with us. If Lu's family blames him, I'm afraid it's
not easy for us to explain. " Baichuan looks at Lu Lei who is in a
coma and says something worried.

Shao Yun nodded and said, "that's true. However, it has something
to do with brother Lu's carelessness. Even if Chen Fei is better than
brother Lu, he is not much better. It's not sure who wins or loses
when we really get to the challenge arena. "

When Bai Chuan hears the speech, he takes back his eyes and falls
on Lu Lei. Then he looks gloomy and says, "I didn't expect that
Chen Fei can really defeat Lu Lei. It seems that we underestimated
him before. ""You'd better contact the Lu family first. If brother Lu
is seriously injured like this, the Lu family will not give up. " Shao
yundao.



Hearing the speech, Bai Chuan nodded, then looked at Chen Fei's
back, gritted his teeth and said in a low voice: "Chen, I'll let you be
proud for a few more days. When the game starts, you'll see it. "

Shao Yun looked at Chen Fei's back and thought for a few seconds.
Finally, he shook his head and said in a voice: "it's only a few days
before the trial. At that time, we will have a fight. There's no need to
start now to avoid accidents."

Baichuan looked at Shaoyun and asked, "Brother Shao, shall we do
it?"

Chen Fei is about to leave. Behind him, Bai Chuan and Shao Yun
look gloomy. They want to teach Chen Fei a lesson.

Liang Yu Leng for a moment, quickly followed Chen Fei, and said
in a voice: "it's my poor hospitality. I'll send master Chen to you!"

Seeing this, Chen Fei looked at Liang Yu, put his hands behind him
and said, "thank you for your hospitality. It's getting late. I'll leave
today."

They were choked for a while, but they couldn't speak for a moment.

Chen Fei clapped his hands, turned around, looked at Shaoyun and
Baichuan, and said faintly, "what you said has anything to do with
me?"

………

Chen Fei didn't pay attention to the bustle on the Internet. He took
care of his body and adjusted his condition to the best. At the same
time, occasionally guide Chen Ziling and Zhuo Qingyu to help them
improve their strength.

At noon this day, after Chen Fei finished his practice with Zhuo
Qingyu, suddenly, a message was sent to Chen Fei's mobile phone.

As soon as Chen Fei saw the special number on his mobile phone, he



was surprised. He immediately opened the message and looked at
the contents.
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The content is very simple, only "help" two words.

But let Chen Fei alert, because the source of this information, is
from the Black God.

You know, the Black God was originally a member of the capital
branch of the skeleton society. At the beginning, because of Ji
Dongyang, he was defeated by Chen Fei. Later, Chen Fei accepted
the boss of Black God, Bai Zhao, the head of the capital branch of
the skeleton society.

"Boom, boom!"

At the same time, Chen Fei's hands move, blow out two strength,
meet the two attack shadow.

"These killers are very professional." So dressed, let Chen Fei make
a judgment immediately.

Hands and feet are also wrapped with special soft cloth, walking
between, almost heard a little sound.

Chen Fei also saw two shadows in an instant, and quickly
approached him. They were thin and their faces were covered with
black cloth, leaving only a pair of eyes exposed.

In an instant, the sun came in, and the dark manager's room
brightened up.



Now, Chen Fei's strength is strong. The curtain and the window
were smashed directly.

There is a window in the manager's office. You can see outside. But
before, because of the thick curtains, after turning off the lights, it
was almost dark, and the condition of the house could not be seen at
all.

"More than one!" Chen Fei's heart moved. He suddenly changed his
direction when he was marching forward. He went to the window of
the manager's office.

But just at the moment of Chen Fei's action, two breath suddenly
appeared on the side and quickly attacked Chen Fei.

At this time, Chen Fei's eyes have adapted to the dark environment
here, moving towards the direction of the movement just now, trying
to find out.

At the moment, I was hit by the silence, but I didn't know whether it
was a slight escape.

The fierce and incomparable spirit, just like a storm, directly
smashed the office appliances on the opposite side, and made the
whole manager's office a mess.

"Whew, whew!"

Chen Fei also found the direction of the killer, gas burst out.

With a light sound, Chen Fei's Zhenyuan shield was hit by a force of
Qi, and then burst out.

"Poof!"

Chen Fei instantly reacts and immediately turns on Zhenyuan breath
to protect his vital body. His body moves back and sticks to a wall.
His hands quickly gather Zhenyuan breath and bombard it in the
direction of movement and stillness.



"Someone! assassination! It's a master

In this moment of distraction, Chen Fei felt a slight movement, and
his skin felt a slight tingling.

What's more, this kind of sudden extinction in the light zone will
make people's eyes have a kind of trance and become a momentary
distraction.

In an instant, he fell into darkness.

At this moment, the bright light just turned on suddenly went out
with a click. Together with the light of the big office outside, it all
went out in a flash.

Such a situation, can not help but let Chen Fei heart a tight, a heavy
complexion.

In this moment, Chen Fei saw the person lying on the desk, really
black God. There is a fist sized hole in the back of his head, blood is
still flowing out, the whole person has no life.

To the door, Chen Fei pressed the switch, the manager's room lights
up immediately.

The lights inside are off. I can't see clearly. But vaguely, Chen Fei
can still see a person lying on his desk, no action. I can't tell if I'm
asleep or dead.

There was no movement inside. After several seconds, Chen Fei
entered the manager's office.

Chen Fei quietly came to the door of the manager's office, and hit
the door open.

The door of the manager's room was closed and the curtain was
pulled down. I couldn't see the situation inside.

Go through the office area and head for the manager's office, which



is where heishen works.

Walking quietly towards the office, the lights in the big office are
half bright and half dark, and the desk is empty at the moment.

This situation makes Chen Fei more alert.

But now, when Chen Fei arrived, he felt that the whole office was
cold, even dead, and could not feel the smell of people.

Although there is not much business here, at least there are people
walking around.

But when Chen Fei walked into the office building, he still felt a
strange desolation.

These offices are located on the ninth floor of a luxury office
building on the second ring road of Beijing. They are the Huaxia
Office of a foreign enterprise. There are not many staff, the
decoration is very simple, and there are not many people coming and
going.

In less than 20 minutes, Chen Fei arrived at the capital branch of the
skeleton society.

Then, they took action respectively.

"I know!" Chen Fei nodded.

"Well, good!" Zhuo light language firmly nodded, "master, you must
be careful. If you can delay, delay as much as you can. When we
come, we'll act. "

Then he saw Zhuo light language worried, and said: "in this way,
you go back to inform Chen Ziling and Chen Mochi.""No, I'll go
alone." Chen Fei said.

Zhuo light language see Chen Fei face hair heavy appearance, can't
help but some worry, "master, is something dangerous? I'll go with
you. "



"I have to go and have a look!" Chen Fei made up his mind to get up.
At the same time, he told Zhuo light language, "light language, I
want to go out to do something, you go back first!"

For a time, Chen Fei had a lot of speculation in his mind, but he
couldn't be sure now.

"Or will skeletons find out the identity of their traitors and kill
them?"

"However, during this period of time, there are many martial arts
masters in the capital, including many martial arts masters. Did a
martial arts master find out their identities and attack them? "

"The Black God is a warrior in the middle stage of the prefecture
level, and the white claw is a warrior in the later stage of the
prefecture level. His strength is absolutely strong. Ordinary people
can't move them at all. "

This, Chen Fei heart for one sink, began to worry, "white claw and
black God, really had an accident!"

Chen Fei immediately called heishen, but no one answered. Then he
contacted Baizhao and turned off the phone directly.

Now Chen Fei has to worry about the information and ask for help.

In order to keep secret, Chen Fei seldom meets them in public, and
he is very careful in private contact.

It can be said that the whole capital branch of the skeleton society
has become a thorn for Chen fei'an to insert into the skeleton society.
In the dark, white claw conducted a lot of information about the
skeleton Society for himself.

Under the collision, the two sides of the gas hard impact together,
produce a huge explosion, directly the whole manager's office
impact beyond recognition.



Even the wall near the outside, because of the fierce impact, directly
broke a piece, fell from the height of the ninth floor, fell to the
ground.

Fortunately, there is a parking lot below, and no one is at work. The
falling wall smashed several cars and gave a shrill alarm.

Chapter 1954

The explosion on the ninth floor of the office building has also
aroused people's attention.

The property owner of the office building immediately arranged for
the security guard to go upstairs to check, but it didn't arrive at the
ninth floor. Feeling the terrible spirit, they knew that they could not
cope with it. They immediately stepped down and began to report to
the police. They contacted the Linglong organization, even the
Wudao League and the Religious Committee.

The office building is located in the bustling second ring area,
surrounded by a bustling business district. Such a big movement
naturally attracted the attention of many people.

But I didn't expect that at this moment, I met an opponent who
would attack me mentally. Moreover, according to the strength of
mental attack, Chen Fei can judge that this opponent has a strong
strength and is definitely an expert in mental attack.

It's just a way to practice mental power. It's too rare for Chen Fei to
find it.

The peach stone has the function of disturbing the spirit. Chen Fei
has been taking it with him all the time, so he can exercise his
mental defense. Second, we can also find ways to cultivate spiritual
power.

When Chen Fei went to the island to rescue academician song, the
monks in the temple plotted against him. Later, Chen Fei saw
through the two stones, defeated the monk and took them away.



Suddenly, Chen Fei immediately responded, this is a mental attack.

Leng for a while, Chen Fei felt that he took the two peach stones on
his body, and now he had a slight tremor.

This unexpected pain made Chen Fei's body stiff, his head dizzy,
and his body was out of control.

Like a slender and incomparable silver needle, fiercely stabbed into
his head.

But just as Chen Fei was preparing to gather Zhenyuan, suddenly,
Chen Fei felt his head hurt.

Chen Fei is aware of the abnormality and is alert. He quickly steps
back. At the same time, he points out his right hand and prepares to
use Zhenyuan to control the white claw.

However, although white claw can speak, it seems unable to control
the body. He continued to pounce on Chen Fei.

Aware of the abnormal, Chen Fei Li said: "white claw, don't get
close, back."

However, at the moment, the white claw's face was abnormal, and he
was wrapped in a thick black robe. He was like a puppet and rushed
towards Chen Fei.

Hearing the sound, Chen Fei squints and finds that the shadow in
front of him is white claw.

But at this moment, dark shadow uttered a cry, "master Chen, it's me
-"

Chen Fei was surprised. He immediately stepped back, and at the
same time, he quickly shot out to dark shadow.



Just as Chen Fei was thinking, suddenly, a dark shadow came to
Chen Fei.

"If it is caught, is the white claw dead or still alive?"

On second thought, since the other side has sent the killer of the
medium level realm. It seems that the white claw in the later stage of
prefecture level is unlikely to escape.

Out of the manager's office, Chen Fei looked at the embarrassed
office and thought, "the Black God died here, what about the white
claw? He is more powerful than the Black God. Has he escaped, or
has he been caught? "

Suddenly, Chen Fei's face was heavy, and he said to himself in a low
voice: "the familiar means are really the skeleton society."

The killer on the other side, when Chen Fei turned to look, had
already died.

Without waiting for Chen Fei to finish asking, the killer quickly
turned black after biting his teeth and died in a few seconds.

"The skeleton society!" Chen Fei's heart moved, and then he asked,
"are you from the skeleton society? How are you - "

on their faces, they wear a skull mask that Chen Fei is very familiar
with. In the center of their eyebrows, there is a green bud.

Bend over and pull away the black cloth on the two faces. Chen Fei's
eyes narrowed and his expression became serious.

But Chen Fei came over and oppressed them.

So seriously injured, they struggled to move.

And this time, Chen Fei's strength obviously exceeded the
expectations of the two killers. They directly flew out, hit the wall
hard, spewed out a mouthful of blood, and their bodies cracked. I
don't know how many bones were broken.



Under the collision of the two sides, the strong Qi spread out,
causing a strong explosion again, which surprised the onlookers
downstairs.

Chen Fei also does not reserve, both hands condenses the spirit
strength, mercilessly to two people patted in the past.

"Boom, boom!"

Feeling the terrible spirit, Chen Fei's face sank and his expression
became more and more serious. This attack is more fierce than just
now.

The killer didn't respond, only fierce intention of killing, fierce and
incomparable attack toward Chen Fei.

While bombarding, Chen Fei said in a voice: "who are you?"

Seeing this posture, Chen Fei immediately judged that the two men
were professional killers.

They flashed a cold light in their hands. The cross dart, with the
green poison light, attacked Chen Fei fiercely.

In thinking, the two killers attack Chen Fei again.

"As for QIANXING academy, they seem to have no reason to start
now."

These people appeared in his heart, but Chen Fei shook his head
immediately, "the Gao family has no such strength. Although there
are two or three masters in the mid-term realm of heaven in the Lu
family, they have known before, and their body shape is not like
these two. ""Send a master of this level to deal with me? Who is it? "
Chen Fei thought in his heart, "Gao family? Lu Jia? Or QIANXING
academy, Shao Donghua and others? "

But in the fight, Chen Fei found that the strength of the two men was
absolutely in the middle of the sky level. Better than Lu Lei.



Originally, he judged that the other party was coming for black god
or white claw. It's very good to be a warrior at the later stage or the
peak of the prefecture level.

The skill of these two men is even stronger than he imagined, even a
lot stronger.

At the same time, in the office building, Chen Fei and the two of
them were a little surprised.

Two people a surprised, don't care other, immediately start, toward
the office building this side rushed over.

Seeing the familiar place, Zhuo whispered nervously and
immediately told Chen Ziling and Chen Mochi about it.

Meanwhile, Zhuo Qingyu, who just rushed to Chen Ziling's home,
saw the live report on TV before he remembered Chen Feigang's
instructions.

Among them, there are even professional journalists, who are
acutely aware of something and immediately begin to report live.

Everyone pointed and watched.

After all, when I was in mocao temple. With these two peach stones
and special tea, the monk could only make Chen Fei feel dizzy.

Now, the opponent's mental attack directly made Chen Fei feel a
stabbing pain in his head, his body could not move for a moment,
and he almost fainted.

In the moment that Chen Fei is stiff because of mental attack, white
claw has rushed to Chen Fei.

Chapter 1955



At the moment, white claw, pale, eyes terrified, mouth action, can
only send out a few simple words, "blast, bomb!"

Hearing these words, Chen Fei tried his best to pull white claw's
thick robe. Suddenly, he saw that there was a bomb on white claw,
which was counting down.

"No!"

The smoke dissipated, and the bloody smell of Chen Fei's blood lost
its cover, attracting the other side.

Silent, a small thin figure, quietly toward Chen Fei side close to
come.

The news is very small. If it wasn't for Chen feiminrui, he would
hardly notice it.

After about three minutes, the smoke inside the floor had almost
dissipated. Finally, Chen Fei heard something.

At the moment, Chen Fei almost held his breath. His whole body
was like a stone carving, leaning on the original place without any
movement.

In this way, after the explosion, the whole floor was silent, only the
continuous thin smoke and smoke, hardly aware of the breath of
living people.

And this is Chen Fei's only chance to fight back. After all, now Chen
Fei has no peach stone in his hand, so he can't resist another spiritual
attack.

Although he escaped the fatal threat of the explosion, Chen Fei did
not dare to relax his vigilance. The remaining mental attacker must
still be nearby. He is a member of the skeleton society. He is very



professional and will not leave easily. He will come to confirm Chen
Fei's life and death.

Leaning against the stone pillar, Chen Fei, regardless of the
treatment of his terrible injuries, began to run the breath of
Zhenyuan. His skin and flesh burst open, and he could almost see
that two groups of Zhenyuan Qi were gathering in the palm of his
bones.

But this time, Chen Fei felt a sense of urgency and crisis because of
the sneak attack of the mental attacker.

He has always boasted that he is powerful and has no rival. When he
walks in China, Chen Fei hardly has to worry about being
assassinated. Because there are only a few people who are better
than him. It is almost impossible for them to attack Chen Fei.

Now thinking of these, Chen Fei is still afraid.

In that case, within a very short distance of less than one meter, even
a martial arts master can hardly survive by directly using his body to
resist the power of a bomb explosion.

After all, Chen Fei, who was just shocked by his mental strength,
was stunned. He could not move in the same place, and could not
call Zhenyuan breath.

In the explosion just now, if Chen Fei didn't crush the two peach
stones in time, his mental burst blocked the other party's mental
attack, in exchange for a short escape chance, I'm afraid that Chen
Fei now will definitely be seriously injured or even dead.

After all, for him, although these skin and flesh injuries look terrible,
they are not a big problem, and they don't hurt at all. Now, the real
threat is still the spiritual attacker hidden in the dark.

But at the moment, Chen Fei did not pay attention to these injuries.

Chen Fei's back is against a stone pillar whose surface is completely
impacted by the explosion. His clothes are in a mess. His body is



covered with blood. Many parts of his body are full of blood. He
looks terrible.

At this moment, after the explosion, the whole floor was in a mess,
and the ground was full of debris. Thick smoke was pouring out
from the gap with the smoke.

At the same time, Chen Ziling and Chen Mochi, who started ahead
of time, saw the news of the explosion on their way. They became
more and more worried and rushed to the floor.

As a result, people from several major forces immediately took
action.

After reading the news, several forces made a phone call and got to
know each other. At the moment, though, they don't know what's
going on. But soon, they reached the unified goal of action,
immediately sent people to the scene, to understand the situation at
the first time.

In particular, Lu family, thousand Star Academy, thousand Buddha
Hall and others, who have a bad relationship with Chen Fei, are all
paying attention to the news and making arrangements.

Ordinary netizens are talking enthusiastically, but some people in the
martial arts circle are keen to smell different odors.

………

"It's not clear. However, a reporter revealed that the floor of the
explosion was a foreign enterprise's office in China, not a famous
big enterprise. "

"There is no one to guide who the other party is. Since we can fight
with master Chen and have a bomb, we are certainly not ordinary
people."

"I don't think it's hype. But as soon as master Chen came here, there
were fights and explosions. It must have something to do with him. "



"The people above are stupid! No matter how much hype, there will
be no explosion in the second ring area. This is a big event to disturb
the high level. Even the master of martial arts is to be blamed! "

"It's not really hype. It's only a few days now. It's news again."

"What's the matter with master Chen? How did you make another
news? "

For a moment, all kinds of speculation and comments came out.

After all, during this period of time, the Jedi Chen Fei was the focus
of discussion in the martial arts circle and on the Internet in the
capital. The upsurge has not subsided, and now the explosion news
is related to Chen Fei.

After a heated discussion on the Internet, the news was immediately
sent out.Regardless of verifying the authenticity of the information,
a reporter immediately sent out the news.

Ten minutes ago, master Chen Fei entered the floor where the
fighting and explosion happened.

More and more people are watching outside. Some courageous
reporters, through investigation and inquiry, got a surprising news.

The strong explosion shocked the whole office building. The
frightened people ran frantically towards the outside of the building.

Less than a second after Chen Fei's action, there was a loud bang,
and a fierce explosion in the office. The intense fire accompanied by
the shock wave submerged the office area.

With this short time, Chen Fei pushes out the white claw and quickly
condenses Zhenyuan to protect his vital body.

In an instant, the mental power suddenly burst out. For Chen Fei to
resist the other party's mental threat.

At this time, he thought of something, suddenly forced, crushed the



two peach stones in his arms.

"It's really hard to deal with mental attack!" Chen Fei was anxious
and worried that the bomb was about to explode.

But at this time, the tingling feeling inside his head hit again, making
Chen Fei's whole body stiff and almost unable to move.

Chen Fei is startled in an instant and moves quickly to push the
white claw out.

Step by step, the figure approached Chen Fei carefully.

Just a few meters away, at the moment for the two people, but as far
as ten thousand li in general.

I don't know how long later, the figure finally came to the stone
pillar, and could see Chen Fei's broken clothes from the side.
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